

## Minutes of SOS meeting held on 6<sup>th</sup> June 2008 at 61 Maids Causeway

Present: Lisa Buchholz, Sue Isley, John Lawton (Chair), Victoria Zeitlyn  
Apologies: Buria Shachar-Hill,

### 1. Minutes of meeting held on 4 March and matters arising

The minutes of the meeting held on 4 March were approved subject to some minor amendments (spellings). Matters arising:

- i) Sue to find out deadline for grant application for 2008/09, and also to check situation for this year. JL and SI to liaise.
- ii) VZ reported that she had started sending out letters to local residents' associations (33) so far and would collate and send round answers. She will also annotate the Council's descriptions of the local green spaces for the SOS website.
- iii) Guided bus: Sue to send copy of Mike Mason's email of 8/6/08 to the committee.
- iv) It was reported that the proposed electric punt application on the upper stretch of the river had been turned down

### 2. Technology and Website Matters

There was nothing new to report.

### 3. Consultation with Other Groups

- i) Jesus Green: John had met with consultant Lynn Bennett from Ashley Godrey and distilled the committee's views, as discussed by email.
- ii) SOS is on the circulation list for the Residents' Association Forum (contact Jon Green).
- iii) Contact with Resident's Associations (see 1(ii) above).

### 4. A.O.B.

Lisa to circulate the Cambridge Preservation Society's Strategic Plan 2008-13 to the committee and to further discussions with the Society.

### 5. Treasurer's Report

Sue reported a balance of £407.36 in the account

### 6. Date of next meeting

8pm on Tuesday 16 September at 61 Maids Causeway.